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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

On Monday 21 October 2024, bathroom doors and partitions in the girls’ toilets in Building C 
were damaged at Chifley College Dunheved Campus. 

The bathroom doors and partitions are known to contain bonded asbestos, as listed on the 
school’s asbestos register. 

The toilets were immediately locked and made inaccessible to students and staff. 

On Tuesday 22 October, specialist contractors repaired the damage to the partitions and 
removed one toilet door. The door will be replaced in a future upgrade to the toilet block.  

All work was done in accordance with work, health and safety laws and the NSW Department 
of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. 

Safety measures were in place while work was being done. 

All work was completed by a licensed and accredited asbestos contractor in strict accordance 
with all applicable legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines. 

On Wednesday 23 October, the toilets were reopened for use. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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